

## INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

August 1, 2022

The Honorable Catherine Cortez Masto United States Senate 313 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Cortez-Masto:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations, AFL-CIO, I am proud to offer our endorsement and support of **S. 3860**, the "**Invest to Protect Act**".

Law enforcement agencies are being tasked with greater and greater responsibilities due to diminishing social and mental health resources. The men and women who serve are also being vilified, filmed, and smeared in the media. They are retiring or leaving in droves, leaving many departments dangerously understaffed. This, plus fiscal realities, have also caused a decrease in training, just when it is most needed. It is particularly a problem for smaller departments with less flexibility.

Your bill will provide grants to address these shortcomings for smaller agencies. They certainly need it the most.

We look forward to working with you and your staff to see this legislation move forward and perhaps become part of a larger package vote to enhance the public safety.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President